MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 6TH 2018 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors P Rounding (Mayor), J Fletcher,  M Blakeston, G Lucas, A Croft,  T Lee (Deputy Mayor),   M Rogers, C Scarlett,  T Watson, H Venter, J Cooper, T Cooper, , K Stack, M Steward, S Starrett  and the Town Clerk, Mrs Claire Binnington.  

The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
John Harding and his colleague from Great Driffield Radio attended and gave information regarding the new radio station. 

24/18

Apologies for Absence:


Cllrs S Fletcher
25/18
Declarations of Interest:



There were none.

26/18

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:

There were none. 

27/18
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of January 2nd 2018:


 There were none.
28/18
Adoption of the Minutes of January 2nd 2018:


The minutes were adopted with 12 in favour and 3 abstentions.
29/18
Clerks Update:


The clerk reported that sufficient funds had been raised for the refurbishment work on the war memorial in the church yard.  £1000 from the 2014 commemoration service, £4000 from DTC and a further £5000 from the Horace Taylor Trust.  The Parochial Church Council had applied for a faculty which was expected to come through in March, J G Gardiners had been instructed by the clerk that works could commence from April onwards.  A letter of thanks will be sent to the Horace Taylor Trust. 
30/18
North End Park:

The clerk reported that the ERYC had indicated they may be able to install a swing designed for disabled children, however it could not be in situ permanently and would have to be put in place on request.  The clerk was asked to seek clarification on this, and what the ERYC did in other locations.  Cllr C Scarlett commented that recent protective matting placed under all the equipment was so deep that it rendered the equipment now completely inaccessible by wheelchair.  She also commented that recent tree work at the park had seemed quite excessive. The clerk was asked to investigate this too. 

31/18
Derelict buildings:


The clerk updated the council on the various derelict sites in the town, explaining that the cattle market site was now in the hands of a receivership company who were hoping to negotiate a sale of that and other lands in the vicinity in the very near future.  She had spoken to the owners of the old post office who had confirmed they are continually working to seek a development on that site.  She also explained that Tesco were now selling their various sites both adjacent to their store and on areas previously known as Driff 9.  The clerk said that a new Planning Enforcement Officer had taken over at the ERYC and she had exchanged information with him.  She also explained the nature of the Section 215.  It was agreed with all in favour to invite Michael Thompson (the new officer) to attend a council meeting to explain the options available to ERYC when dealing with these derelict sites.

32/18
Impending meeting with the CCG:


The clerk encouraged councillors to have their questions ready with reference to the how the new MIU arrangements would work at the Alfred Bean and also as to the future plans for the Alfred Bean Hospital itself.  Cllr M Steward announced that she would not be attending as the meeting was not to be held in public and that she knew the content would consist of a standard presentation and would be a complete waste of her time.  The clerk explained to the other councillors that as democratically elected representatives of the town it was their duty to attend meetings, either public or in private, to ask questions and gain information on behalf of those who had elected them.  The Mayor echoed these sentiments, stating that of course, all meetings should ideally be held in public, however many professional bodies simply do not hold meetings in that way and in order for the councillors to derive information and be accountable then they must attend.  Cllr A Croft commented that the public could communicate questions to councillors to ask the CCG, although Cllr M Rogers, said the councillors were more than aware of what questions should be posed. 
33/18
Highways: 
The clerk updated the council on the traffic lights at Exchange Street and explained that the relevant officer had attended to make some alterations.  Cllr P Rounding said he had not noticed a difference.
The council acknowledged the speed survey conducted by the ERYC at Beverley Road and the information about hiring speed limit signs.  It was agreed with all in favour to ask ERYC if one could be hired for Scarborough Road on the approach to the roundabout. 
The council also acknowledged the information regarding the possibility of a cycle path on the bypass and the extremely high costs did make it an unrealistic option.

34/18
Adoption of the Planning Minutes of January 9th and the Market Minutes of January 18th 2018:


Cllr G Lucas presented the Planning minutes which were adopted with all in favour. 


Cllr J Fletcher presented the Market minutes were adopted with all in favour. 

35/18

Responsible Financial Officers Report:

Cllr J Cooper and Cllr T Cooper asked various questions appertaining to the Bank Reconciliation.
The enclosed report was agreed with all in favour. 
35/17

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

Mrs Gillian Helliwell addressed the council, stating that she considered the town to be ‘dead’.  She said the council had failed to inform residents as to the situation regarding the MIU, however she felt this meeting was more positive than the last one she attended as she now knew about the situation regarding the derelict buildings.  Mrs Halliwell said she was unaware of the campaign led by the town council regarding the CCG’s consultation on the MIU.
36/17

Meeting re-opens.
37/17

Delegates Reports:

Canal Steering Group:  Cllr M Blakeston said the group had submitted an initial enquiry form to the HLF, and awaited a response, in the meantime a larger bid to the HLF Resilience Fund was being prepared.  He thanked the ERYC officers who had assisted in this with their invaluable help.
Driffield Youth Action.  Cllr T Lee reported on the recent AGM and that the number of young people attending was growing.

Goalsports Funding:  Cllr A Croft reported that she hoped to bring more information forward on this great opportunity for sports and young people funding. 

38/17

Town Crier:


It was agreed with all in favour that a letter be sent to the Town Crier to a

ascertain his intentions as he had not attended recent engagements. 

39/18

Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday March 6th 2018


The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………………………
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